City of Benton City Council Meeting

MAY 16, 2022

The governing body of the City of Benton, Kansas met in regular session at 7:00 p.m. Mayor Tyler Gottschalk presided. Members of the council were present as follows: Ross Schoneboom, Curt Ghormley, Travis Swift, Cody Smith and Dan Claycamp.

Pledge of Allegiance

Approved Consent Agenda Approved Agenda

Public Comment

Don Hall, 510 Cottonwood, inquired about his complaint concerning the fence at 490 Cottonwood

Old Business

Prairie Village Phase III Lots

Councilman Schoneboom moved to place a moratorium on any further lot sales in Prairie Village Phase III until a development decision has been finalized by the Governing Body. Motion was seconded by Councilman Claycamp. Motion passed 5-0.

New Business

City Appointments

Councilman Swift moved to approve city appointments as presented. Councilman Schoneboom moved to amend the motion to delete the BSAC Board of Directors appointments. The motion was seconded by Councilman Claycamp. Motion passed 5-0.

<u>City of Benton – Mayoral Appointments</u>

City Clerk Joyce Casady
City Treasurer Joyce Jones
Police Chief Braden Moore
City Attorney Robert Lane
City Judge Cami Baker
Court Clerk Kristin Beggs

Probation Officer Ed Ketley

Bank Community National Bank
Newspaper of Record Butler County Times Gazette

Planning Commission Appointments

Amy Henning Kent Marnane

Sealed Bids

Councilman Schoneboom moved to approve the recommendation from City Administration to conduct a sealed bid sale and disposal of certain city equipment. Sealed bids to be accepted at the June 2022 regular city council meeting. The motion was seconded by Councilman Smith. Motion passed 5-0.

City Officer Reports

Mayor – finalized report for Benton Days. Thank you to everyone involved.

<u>Administration</u> – beginning work on the 2023 Budget Introduction of new employees, Stacy Haines, who will be working on Community

Development and Maranda Rosebraugh, assistant city clerk.

Open Discussion

<u>Councilman Smith</u> – discussion on paving the parking lot at the city park. Council requested staff to get bids for the cost.

<u>Councilman Schoneboom</u> – Thank you to all the BSAC members who served on the board over the years.

Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.